

Cargenbridge School Updates and information 24th September 2021

WORKING TOGETHER LEARNING TOGETHER

Email Address:

Tel. No.

Blog Address:

gwo8officecargenbrid@ea.dumgal.sch.uk

01387 273550

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/CargenbridgeCascade/

************ Mrs Watson says As positive cases continue to remain high please continue to follow these guidelines....

- Please remember to inform the school of all results of Covid PCR tests, negative and positive.
- Also a reminder that if a member of your household has Covid symptoms, the rest of the household must isolate until you receive the results of the PCR test, then NHS guidance should be followed. Children must have a PCR test and have received the results before returning.
- New guidance has been issued from the Scottish Government and now if a child tests positive for Covid, then a warn and inform letter will only be sent to the child's class. This letter strongly encourages all parents to organise for their child to have a lateral flow test before returning to school.
- As always we ask parents to err on the side of caution and keep their child off school if unwell and book a test if needed.

It continues to be a very difficult time for us all and at times people are receiving conflicting information. If in doubt please contact the school office so the best decision can be made to keep everyone safe. Thank you for your continued support.



Flu Vaccinations

Pupil Flu Vaccination will be given on Tuesday 26th October in school.

CPA AGM

You should all have received an email inviting you to the AGM next week. Your child will bring home a paper copy of this today to make it easier for you to complete. It would be lovely to have some new parents join the Parent Council to help support the school and to provide the children with lots of fun opportunities.

Many thanks

Ventilation in Schools

An important Covid health and safety measure in schools is to have windows and doors open to allow good ventilation in the classes. As the weather gets colder please ensure your child has a school sweatshirt/jumper with them each day. Extra layers can be worn also. Thanks

Special Dietary Requirements

If your child has a special diet they need to follow due to food allergies and intolerances, medical issues, religious or cultural reasons, there are forms that are required to be completed. These can be collected from the office.

Reporting to Parents

This term we would normally hold an Open Evening where parents can come into school to see round the classroom and to see some of their child's work. Unfortunately we are still unable to hold evenings like this, so this year, similar to last year, your child will bring home a class newsletter with information about what they have been doing this term and there will be a short paragraph about how your child has settled in.

This will be issued on Friday 8th October.

All children should also come dressed in PE clothes on Monday 27th September and 4th October as well as Friday 1st and 8th October. Your child's other class PE days stay the same.

Also no football/rugby tops should be worn for PE Thank you

Maths Week Scotland

Next week is Maths Week Scotland, as part of this, classes along with Miss Marchbank will do some specific work on Data Handling.

I am sure you will agree that this term has gone so quickly. Just to remind you school closes on Fri 8th October for the October holidays.

The school reopens again on Mon 25th October.